From: "Nerdahl, Cameron" <CBNERDAHL@mactec.com>
To: Stephanie Nixon <smnixon6a@prodigy.net>; Anwar Saleem <anwar.saleem@hstreet.org>; David Holmes <holmes.anc6a03@aol.com>; Derrick Woody <derrick.woody@dc.gov>; "DHeron, Jeffrey" <JWDHERON@mactec.com>; Drew Ronneberg <ronneberg6a02@gmail.com>; Elizabeth Nelson <elizabeth_knits@yahoo.com>; Gladys Mack <GMACK01@Juno.com>; Gregory Stackel <Gregory.Stackel@yahoo.com>; Joseph Fengler <fengler6a02@yahoo.com>; Mary Beatty <mbbeatty@aol.com>; Mohamed Abdullahi <abullahi.mohamed@dc.gov>; Mohammed Dahir <mohammed.dahir@dc.gov>; Nicholas Alberti <alberti6A04@yahoo.com>; Omar Mahmud <familymahmud@yahoo.com>; "rvmps6a@aol.com" <rvmps6a@alo.com>; Said Cherifi <said.cherifi@dc.gov>
Sent: Friday, November 14, 2008 6:32:18 PM
Subject: H Street Update.
Dear Mr. Fengler,
I am in receipt of your letter dated November 14th concerning the metal plates. I know they are an inconvenience to the community and I can assure you we are doing everything possible to mitigate their impact. I have attached a photo showing the installation of a metal plate on H Street. Here are the measures we are taking: the plates are laid on cork shims at the corners to reduced vibration, they are recessed into the pavement to try to insure a smooth travel way, in the photo the gentleman from Capitol Paving is drilling holes around the edge where he will drive rail spikes into the pavement to insure they remain firmly seated, not shown are the welds that are done between multiple plates to further try to reduce vibration, lastly temporary asphalt is tamped around the edges to fill any voids between in the gap between the plate and pavement. Now do these measures insure they do not make any noise when driven over? No, but the do reduce the noise level and insure a safe travel way for vehicles and pedestrians. Because they are an annoyance, we are removing them as soon as we can in the areas we can. There are three utility efforts going on H Street. PEPCO is putting a new feeder line with required manholes, Washington Gas is installing a high pressure gas line and making connections to the meters and Capitol Paving is putting in new water main and connections to the meters. All three are using metal plates. The utilities won’t be completed until next summer, but as portions are complete we will replace plates covering the trenches with back fill and temporary asphalt. To insure the standards I cited above are adhered to, I have a team of three inspectors that inspect the removal and installation of the plates on a daily basis, but I would appreciate any assistance from the community regarding quality control. If anyone notices the above standards are not being employed please give me a call at 202-388-3081 or on my cell phone 703-609-4667. We will quickly correct any deficiencies.
Another item everyone needs to know is that the installation of the watermain between 3rd and 4th St is nearing completion. You can expect a water shutdown next Thursday or Friday to bring it on line. Water will be off for about 3 to 4 hours. WASA will make the official notification to those whose service is affected well in advance, but I will send out another email early next week when the plan is firmed up or if there is a change. 
 If anyone who is on the address line does not wish to receive updates let me know and I will remove your address. 
 I thank everyone for your patience and ask you to focus on the prize, a Great Street for a Great Community!
 Cam Nerdahl
